
EUCON International School, a SCACS member since its founding in 1998, is located in Saipan, the largest 
of the Northern Mariana Islands.  Saipan, with a population of about 50,000, is a commonwealth of the 
United States in the western Pacific Ocean.  EUCON operates under Christian Way Ministries, 
headquartered in Greenville. 
 
Earlier this week Saipan was hit by a typhoon (Soudelor).  The island suffered considerable damage, 
including damage to the EUCON campus.  The house of Dr. Christian Wei, pastor and ministry director, 
suffered extensive damage, including the loss of the roof and significant water damage.  Dr. Wei and his 
mother had only minor injuries; there are no reports of any other injuries to staff.  
 
Please pray for this school, their employees and students, and the people of the island as they work to 
recover from this devastation.  They are presently without running water, power, and much 
infrastructure is destroyed.  Initial reports indicate that it could be 2-3 months before the island has 
electrical power (the power plant was underwater). 
 
We will keep you posted as we get updates.  Thank you for praying for these Christian co-laborers during 
their time of need.  We are trusting that they will find increased opportunities to share the grace and 
mercy of God during the challenging days ahead. 
 
 
 
 


